
City of Portsmouth, NH 

Department of Public Works 

 

ADDENDUM No. 1 

RFQ # 43-19  

 

 

Replacement of the Maplewood Ave. Bridge over North Mill Pond 

Issued: April 12, 2019 
 

This addendum forms part of the original document titled “RFQ #43-19 Replacement of the 

Maplewood Ave. Bridge over North Mill Pond” 

 
1. Insert the following paragraph to the end of section entitled, “Purpose and Background”: 

 

The City previously completed design and permitting efforts (~2009) for a replacement structure.  

These efforts resulted in a number of deliverables which included among other things, 75% design 

drawings and a wetland permit.  As part of the agreement at that time between the City and the New 

Hampshire Coastal Program, a project summary was written which includes these deliverables.  This 

summary, titled, “North Mill Pond Culvert Replacement Design & Tidal Restoration Project”, is 

posted on the City’s purchasing website along with this RFQ for additional background information. 

 

The successful consultant will work with the City to evaluate these efforts with regard to current 

regulations and design standards, and assist the City in determining the best way to proceed. 

 

2. The due date for submittal of qualifications packages for this RFQ is postponed until 

Thursday, April 18th, 2019, at 2:00 p.m. 

 

End of Addendum #1 


